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July 20, 2021 Board Minutes



DIRECTOR’S ATTENDED:
Bill Archer, Scott Bartley, Kari Briner, Jolene Cortright, Marnie Goldshlag, Keith Hilen, Herbert Inestroza, Dan McMahon, John Meislahn, Dale Miller, Ingrid Riddell, Sal Rosano, John Whiting.

GUESTS:
Bob Briner, Jan Hufford, Carol Ling.  (Perhaps 1 more…..)

DIRECTOR’S ABSENT:  Carol Nast, Doug Pavese

CALL TO ORDER:
The monthly meeting of the Wild Oak Saddle Club was called to order at 5pm by President John Whiting.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES: 
A Motion was made, seconded, and passed, to approve last month’s meeting minutes.


PRESIDENT’S REMARKS:
Appointment of Nominating Committee:
John Whiting outlined the nominating process. Jolene Cortright will chair the nominating committee. Club By-Laws state that nominating committee must be established in July. Jolene announces that John Meislahn, Ingrid Riddell, Bill Kunde, & Bill Osterland, will make up the committee.   A Motion was made, seconded, and passed, to approve the nominating committee.

Social Committee Leadership Change
Corinne Byrd, Chair, and Laura Whooley, Co-Chair, have stepped down.  Herbert Inestroza, and Karen Schraga, will now Chair, and Co-Chair. The Social Committee is now up to 32 members.

GENERAL MANAGER’S REPORT:
Lori announced the employee handbook is completed and will be distributed to all employees.  She also relayed that the Member Guide draft is in final draft stage as is the Code of Conduct/Harassment policy and is now at the attorney’s office for final review.  Once completed, an article will be written in Hoof Beats announcing its creation and distribution to all members.  It was suggested that both be posted on the Member side of the website.

Lori reported demand for attending club functions continues to be high.  Members are embracing email sign up for events which is making it easier on staff.
All outside events are heavily booked and generating revenue for the club.

FINANCIAL AND MEMBERSHIP REPORT:

Monthly Financial Report
Jolene Cortright reported that as of May 31st, there is a $509K cash balance.
May net income: $140K
Year-To-Date net income: $135K, without budgeting in Derby Day.
$146K will come from Derby Day contributions.
$20K in gratuities from Derby Day were distributed to the staff.

Dues Increase Discussion
Whiting shared the following report: 
A meeting of the EC took place on 6/23/21 to discuss dues increase.  
The board has historically had a strong desire to avoid large capital assessments to membership.
The Board of Directors has in place a requirement to maintain 3-months cash reserves approximating $125K per month, or $375K.
The clubhouse and property are older and have ongoing costs to maintain.
Inflation is affecting every aspect of the club.
Food costs
Beverage costs
Service costs (Insurance premium along went up by over 300%)
Capital improvement costs (approximately $476,000 in improvements scheduled)
Increased staffing costs to retain and attract high quality employees
There has been no increase in dues since beginning of 2016
The EC proposes that dues should be raised from $210 to $250, a $40 per month increase which represents a 19% increase or approximately $124,800 in increased revenue. 
The increase will allow us to use the cash we have to make capital improvements.  In doing so, we will dip below our required $375K cash reserve but be able to replenish the reserves within approximately 6 months to bring back up to $375K.
The increase will also put us in a better financial position to increase staff to support the increased demand for attendance at club events and to staff outside events that provide valuable revenue to the Club.
Had we been raising dues annually a modest 3%, in 2021, we would be paying $243 per month.
A motion was made by Jolene Cortright and seconded by Sal Rosano to increase dues from $210 to $250 per month beginning with the September billing.  Discussion followed along with a call for a vote.  The vote was unanimous in favor of the increase.

A second motion was made by Bartley to allow the cash reserves to drop below $375K for a period up to 6 months from the time the construction begins to allow us to use some of the reserves for the capital improvements outlined in the capital improvement plan. The motion was seconded and approved unanimously. 

COMMITTEE REPORTS:
LONG RANGE PLANNING GROUNDS:
Scott Bartley reported that the plan remains to re-build the entire deck, along with the
Replacement of doors, facing the deck, to make it ADA compliant. The time frame is still planned for January-February, 2022.


MEMBERSHIP:
Jolene Cortright reported that we still have about 12 people on the waitlist.

ARTS & ENTERTAINMENT:
Bob Briner reported that we may have a Swing Band in October.  A generous WOSC member has offered to sponsor the band.  Bob is working with Lori Darling on it.

SPORTS
John Whiting shared from Doug Pavese that the golf tournament is still scheduled for 
October 8th, 2021.Doug anticipates 40+ participants and details will go into the next Hoof Beats newsletter.

SOCIAL COMMITTEE
Herbert Inestroza reported on all upcoming events.  Membership is now at 32 members.

President John Whiting adjourned the meeting at 5:50pm.

Respectfully submitted, 

Karen Schraga
Recording Secretary
  


     
    

image1.jpeg
WILD OAK
SADDLE CLUB





